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Are you following us? 

www.facebook.com/District201Q1Lions 

www.twitter.com/201Q1Lions 

www.instagram.com/lionsdistrict201Q1

Promoting Club Projects via your District Newsletter 

1.    Please send flyers, photos, information to the District Newsletter  

       newsletter@lions201q1.org.au 

2.    Distribution of the Newsletter is the FIRST week of every month. 
       Articles for newsletters must be submitted by the 30th of the month prior to distribution. 

3.    Items arriving after that date may be held over to the following newsletter. 

4.    All articles for the newsletter should be sent using Microsoft Word, Simple Text or PDF. 



Enjoying 
the journey 
It is amazing to think that the year is moving so fast.  
It is now October, and we are already  two months 
down with ten months to go before this Lions year is 
done and dusted.  I have to say that I am enjoying 
the journey very much, like all journeys there have 
been some challenges but the positives and what 
Libby and I have got out of it have been amazing.  I 
love the teamwork that exists in the district team and 
clubs, and I feel the district and our communities are 
better for it. 

As we are now fast approaching Christmas, I would 
like to encourage you all to embrace the spirit of 
giving and consider making a personal donation to 
LCIF before the end of the year.  All donations made 
through the LCIF Lions Australia fund are tax 
deductible.  To find out more please go to the 

following web site ( https://www.lcif.org.au/ways-to-
give.php).  Remember the money we pay into the 
foundation stays in Australia and is used for the 
betterment of our communities.  So, if you can 
please give generously. 

In the next couple of weeks, we will be having our 
201Q1 district convention in Casino NSW , it will be 
held over the weekend of the 1st to the 3rd of 
November.  Thank you to all the Lions and partners 
which are supporting this event which is so 
important to the district. This is our annual general 
meeting (AGM) and is where we, as a district, select 
our leaders for the next 3 years and deal with other 
matters which are important to the District.  It is also 
where we get together with old friends and make 
new ones but most importantly this is where we have 
fun and learn what we are achieving for our 
communities.  If you are coming, please remember 
to bring you club banner for the street march down 
the main street of Casino.  Libby and I are looking 
forward to seeing you there. 

October is traditionally Lions Sight month where 
Lions, worldwide, concentrate a  little extra attention 
on our Sight and Vision projects.  So, lets encourage 
your clubs to put a bit of extra effort into any of our 
Sight projects such a Lions Eyeglasses Recycling 
and the Lions Eye Health Program (LEHP) which is 
rolling out the training for the amazing Children’s 
Vision Screening.  Did you know that 1 in 5 children 
have an undetected vision condition, and as 80% of 
a child’s learning is processed through their eyes, 
think of the difference we can make in a child’s life 
though this project. Libby and I have just gone 
through the training in Warwick this weekend and it 
is not at all difficult.  It is a great way for us to “Make 
a Mark” on a child’s life. 

Till we catch up again, please look after each other 

DG Jorge Salles 
District Governor 2024 - 2025

B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E

DG Jorge Salles

OCTOBER 2024 PAGE 3



B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E

OCTOBER 2024 PAGE 4

Celebrating 201Q1's Achievements  
- OCTOBER 2024 

Logan Village 
• Donation to 
poor children in 
Cambodia- over 
$11,500. 
• Entered our car 
#1L04 and a 
support vehicle 
with 8 members 
going this year 
after raising over 
$29,000 which 
included support 
from some 15 
Lions Clubs and 
especially from 
our Zone Clubs. 
THANK YOU very 
much! Variety 
was able to raise 
$1,726,967. 

Tamborine Mountain 
• Provided a defibrillator at Tamborine Mountain 
Show Grounds. 
• Possibility of 5 new members 

Tamborine Village 
• The Club turned 14 years in July 2024. 

Capalaba 
• Planning a Young Lions Club. 

Logan Underwood 
• Foundations laid and beams 
under construction for Ban 
Tan School, Thailand. 

Logan West 
• Membership 
Dive and 
Information Day 
– Potential 
Branch Club 

Logan West 
• Membership Dive and 
Information Day – 
Potential Branch Club 

Macleay Island 
• Working on a new 
branch club of 7 plus 
5 possible new 
members. 

Redland Bay 
Victoria Point 
• 3 New members 

Redland City 
• $1,500 
donated to 7 
Primary Schools 
for Bursaries. 

Rochedale 
Springwood 
• Raised 
$7700 for 
Camp 
Duckadang. 

Brisbane Chinese 
• Looking to host a 
Lap the Map 
Diabetes Awareness 
walk on 17/11/24, 
open to be a  
Zone 7 event. 

Brisbane Ekibin 
• Partnered with 
Tarragindi Scouts to 
assist Cr Nicole 
Johnston with a Movie 
Night at Yeronga Park. 

Brisbane Hellenic 
• Building a 3mx3m shed to 
store all Club assets, with 
members donating time and 
money to get this project 
completed; a great way to 
keep all Club assets in a 
central location. 

Brisbane 
Moorooka 
• Held their annual 
Family Fun Day at 
Pegg’s Park on 
24/08/24. 

Mount Gravatt Mansfield 
• Lion Barbara has bought $400 worth of 
groceries for Mount Gravatt Community 
Centre every month for 8 years, since 
2016. The groceries are used in food 
hampers for needy in the community. 
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Does your club have an Official Opening when 
you commence your sales of Lions Cakes and 
Puddings? If the answer is ‘no’ perhaps you 
could consider having one with a view to 
establishing extra publicity and therefore a 
likely increase in sales. 

A few suggestions for you to consider in creating a 
newsworthy opening  event: 

The official opening event will likely vary from market 
to market. Sometimes it will make sense to have a 
single club launch, while in other areas the 
favourable option would likely be for local clubs to 
combine. A few examples based in Regions 1 & 2. 

(a)  Region 1: Lismore clubs combine, Ballina Clubs 
& maybe Lennox Head do likewise, Casino by itself 
and likewise Kyogle, Bangalow, Bonalbo Upper 

Clarence, Brunswick Mullumbimby, Murwillumbah, 
Cabarita Beach & Pottsville Beach, Kingscliff,  and 
Coolangatta Tweed Heads. It is of course not 
mandatory for those shown as individual 
opportunities to do so if neighbouring clubs wish to 
join, they should do so. 

(b)  Region 2: Presents a greater opportunity for clubs 
to join. Clubs at the Southern end of the Gold Coast 
may consider Robina Shopping Centre, while clubs 
centrally on the Gold Coast could combine for an 
official opening at Pacific Fair, with the northern clubs 
combining at a major shopping centre there. There is 
also the option to consider the entire Gold Coast as 
the one market involving all Gold Coast clubs. 

The First Step Components 

(a)  Determine if you’ll stage this event just for your 
club or if in conjunction with one or more  
additional clubs. 

Gaining Publicity

Lions Cakes & Puddings  
Can Create Extra Publicity & Sales
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(b)  Select your venue – if possible, in an area where 
there’ll be an audience of shoppers. 

(c)  Determine if you will nominate a beneficiary of 
the products you sell in the lead up to Christmas 
2024. You could nominate one or more beneficiaries. 

The Second Step 
Components  

(a)  Determine who you’ll ask to open your sales 
season. Will it be your Mayor, a Ward or Division 
Councillor, a State or Federal MP or someone else. 

(b)  Ask the person selected to use their available 
communication channels, (local media, newsletters, 
websites, social media etc) to publicise the Official 
Opening. 

(c)  Also use the communication channels available 
to each Lions Club to further promote the Official 
Opening. 

(d)  Ask the beneficiary/s to also promote through 
their communication channels. 

(e)  Invite local media to attend. 

 

The Third Step Components 

(a)  Build a display of cakes and/or puddings and 
then wrap a red and or green ribbon/s around them 
which finishes in a bow. Probably best for the display 
to be on a table rather than the floor. 

(b)  A variation could be covering the display with a 
cloth, preferably displaying Christmas colours or a 
Christmas scene. 

(c)  Your guest simply cuts the ribbon/s or unveils the 
display by removing the cloth. 

(d)  If you’ve chosen a beneficiary donate the 
products to them and ensure you invite 

representatives of the beneficiary to be present at 
the Official Opening and after the opening, ask them 
to speak. 

(e)  Provide a morning/afternoon tea/coffee and 
provide fruit cake slices or make the slices from 
whole cakes. 

The fourth step components  

Endeavour to maximise after the event publicity 
through the communication channels of: 

(a)  Local media 

(b)  Your Lions Club 

(c)  Your beneficiary/s 

(d)  The person who performed the official opening 

Other matters you could 
consider  

(a)  Set a goal for the number of cakes and puddings 
you wish to sell and through until Christmas have 
signage like a thermometer which displays the 
progress daily. Would suggest this option is only used 
in secured areas, such as shopping centres, 
otherwise the thermometer could be vandalised.  

(b)  If you have a school as a beneficiary, you could 
have the official opening performed by the school 
principal on assembly of the school. If involving a 
school, perhaps you could share the profit between 
the school and your club. Most schools will email their 
school families promoting cake and pudding orders. 
Should you wish to do so, you could ask every school 
in your area to participate with the principal at each 
school launching the campaign. An alternate would 
be the President of the school’s P & C. Clubs would 
not be obliged to make the school/s a beneficiary of 
other sales external of schools. 

PDG Ken Mulcahy OAM 
Q1 District Chair 
Public Relations/Media/Marketing 

Gaining Publicity
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Club Registrations -   
Club registrations are being received - the Club 
Registration Form has been emailed to every Club  
in the District along with the current Student 
Entry Form. 

Please complete and forward your Club Registration 
Form to me as soon as you can, so that you can 
receive the website password and can access all the 
current information to start working on your Club 
Final. Reminder – Club Finals to be held by Sunday 
2nd March, 2025 

 

Finals -   

Host Clubs are needed to host the Zone (if 
applicable) and Regional Finals in your area, you’ll 
be surprised how rewarding it is and remember, 
there is financial assistance from District for Clubs 
that host a Final.  

Expressions of interest are also being received from 
Clubs who would like to give hosting the District 
Final a go. It is very easy to do. Contact me for more 
details on hosting the District Final.  

 

How to get Schools 
involved -   

When approaching the schools, you need to be 
confident, you need to be prepared and you  

 
 

absolutely need to know about Youth of the Year to 
sell Youth of the Year. 

Find your “champion” (a teacher) in the school and 
request to meet with them face to face (meet at a 
time suitable to them), to share about this great 
program and show them the many benefits of their 
students participating. 

  

The rewards for the contestants are endless... 

Contestants can: 

• enhance prospects for entering tertiary education 
and gaining employment? 

• develop new friendships and networking 
opportunities with other like-minded students? 

• optimise leadership and citizenship qualities and 
play a constructive role in the community? 

• gain experience in presenting themselves to 
prospective employers and speaking in a public 
forum? 

 

In addition to prizes awarded and recognition given 

to contestants at Club, Zone and District Finals, 

each State Winner will: 

• receive $1,500 at the National Final, where he/she 
and one parent/guardian will be guests of Lions  

Australia for four nights, including travel & 
accommodation. 

!

Lions Youth of the Year
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https://events.humanitix.com/hospitality-package

• The National Winner receives $5,000 payable on 
his/her 18th birthday. 

• The National Public Speaking Winner receives 
$2,500 payable on their 18th birthday. 

• In the event that the National Winner is also the 
Public Speaking Winner, then only one prize of  

$5,000, as described above, will be awarded. 

• Each school sponsoring a State Winner is eligible 
to receive $1,000 towards a youth related project. 

YOTY contestants are rewarded with new 
friendships, networking opportunities, honed 
interview skills and a great sense of accomplishment 
in delivering a public speech. 

YOTY participation is highly regarded by many 
employers and tertiary institutions. Some may even  

recognise co-curricular activities as a key part of 
your application. 

Jenny Maguire 
201Q1 District YOTY Chairman 
yoty@lions201q1.org.au        
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Its that time of year again – get a head 

start on your Christmas shopping with 

Australian Lions Hearing Dogs! 

Since 1980, Australian Lions Hearing Dogs (ALHD) 
has proudly served as a Lions Project, providing life-
changing Assistance Dogs to Australians free of 
charge. This year, we celebrated a significant 
milestone with the delivery of our 700th Hearing 
Assistance Dog. Additionally, we recently placed our 
9th Medical Alert Dog for individuals living with type 
1 diabetes, and we are thrilled to have delivered our 
very first Psychiatric Assistance Dog as part of an 
exciting new program in development. 

Our Hearing Assistance and Medical Alert Dog 
programs are funded by donations and community 
activities including merchandise purchases. 

We have a fantastic range of Christmas merchandise 
available now for some great presents. Spoil your 
furry friend, family members, friends, or even 
yourself with Christmas dog toys, stockings, 
Christmas cards and our best-selling 2025 Calendar! 
Get in early and make your holiday season extra 
special with these great presents, all while 
supporting a great cause. 

If you would like to get ahead of the holiday rush and 
start your Christmas shopping early – please visit 
https://lionshearingdogs.com.au/shop/ or call  
(08) 8388 7836 to place your order. Limited stock 
available so don’t miss out! 

Belinda Henschke 
Australian Lions Hearing Dogs



Here’s something for you all 
to think about. 

Have you ever thought how 
much your Lions Members 

are worth to your 
Community? 

My own Lions Club, the Australian Lionsonoz Lions 
Club, does on average between 800 and 1,000 hours 
service every month in community service, now let’s 
put that into a dollar value to give you an idea on 
what that “Lions Member” is worth to your 
community and to show you just how much money 
our Lions Club is saving our local councils, state 
governments and our federal government. 

OK, let’s do the sums, if we say our club does on 
average 900 service hours a month, and let’s say 
that work is worth $50.00 per hour, then that 
equates to $45,000 a month, or $540,000.00 a year. 
Staggering, isn’t it? 

This figure does not include the generosity in the 
money spent by members in doing this work, in fuel, 
stationery, phone, tools, machinery, trucks or utes 
and trailers, uniforms etc., and the list goes on, given 
freely by members. 

Now multiply that by the number of Lions right 
across Australia, then we are talking millions of 
dollars in savings to our local councils, state 
governments and our federal government. 

We have over 1,300 Lions Clubs in Australia with 
over 30,000 members, the figure would be 
astounding when start to think what the dollar 
amount would be if you were to add up all those 
service hours performed by Lions in this country, 
then putting it into a dollar value. 

So, the next time you see Lions selling raffle tickets, 
cooking at a BBQ, selling the Lions Xmas Cakes or 
doing dirty hands-on work for the community in 
parks and or helping the elderly in our communities. 
Stop and Think,  

“How much is that Lion worth”. 

Lion John Matheson 
Australian Lionsonoz Lions Club

B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E
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Club Activities

Lions Club of Greater Mount Gravatt Mansfield  

Community Centre provides food 
relief for those in need  

Since mid-2016, Lion Barbara has been buying groceries, monthly, from supermarkets 
and delivering them to Mount Gravatt Community Centre. She spends $6000 over 
twelve months. 

In December she does more grocery, fruit and vegetable shopping for the Christmas 
Hampers, put together by the staff at the Community Centre for the needy in our midst.  

The Lions Club of Greater Mount Gravatt Mansfield happily donates the money for this 
ongoing project, which meets the Hunger Pillar every month for our club. 

Barbara is always reliable to get the shopping done, always arranging to have the 
goods delivered prior to holidays or other times when she may be away. And spends the 
allocated amount, within cents every month! 

During COVID restrictions she had to shop more often as there were limits on some 
products, like pasta, and she put up with the looks and comments from other shoppers 
who thought, maybe, it was all for her personal use.  

The Community Centre provides food relief for those in need of immediate food 
assistance. where it is given in the form of food parcels, every two weeks if needed. 

We wish to congratulate and acknowledge the service 
that Barbara has been providing for eight years and that 
she continues to give. 
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Congratulations to our Griffith University Lions Club Secretary Judith Hoey who was recently presented with A Heart of a Lion 
award by 1st Vice DG Stuart Perrett on his recent visit.

Like what you see...
...why not share your    
                             club’s  
                                activity  

 Email: newsletter@lions201q1.org.au



Official unveiling of Lions 
75 Year Native Garden in 
Mott Park Holland Park - 
Brisbane Holland Park Lions 
On Saturday the 4th March 2023 the Brisbane 
Holland Park Lions native 
garden project was started. 
On this Lions Awareness 
Day, Lions members and 
Lions supporters were wisely 
assisted in doing the first 
round of native plantings by 
Wayne Cameron from 
Bulimba Creek Catchment 
Coordinating Committee 
(B4C). 

You will note from the plaque 
sign and photos the help of 
Lions members Carol, Jerry, 
Heather, Joe, Phil and 
Margie and Lions supporters 
Pauline, John and Patrick on 
this special day. Taking of 
these photos was our Lions President Catarina – 
thanks for your great job, Cat. 

Initial work and planning for this event with Brisbane 
City Council was with the great help of our BCC 
Creek Catchment Officer, Michael Thorley. Michael 
did all the liaison work within BCC to allow this native 
garden project to happen. Thanks so much Michael. 

These first plantings from the B4C nursery included 
lomandras, dianellas, midgen berry, koala bells and 

emu foot. These are native 
groundcovers and small shrubs that 
are suitable for the environment of 
Mott Park and will attract birds and 
butterflies and other native fauna to 
the site. 

The B4C Ecological Services Unit 
continued to support the native garden with 
continued waterings and care until October 2023. 

From then on, the Native Garden Lions team of 
Patrick, Lila, David, Carol and Margie have 
continued to care for these initial plantings and put 
in new plantings from the Norman Creek Catchment 
Coordinating (N4C) Committee. N4C have a native 
nursery at their catchment site in Baron St, 

Greenslopes which Norman 
Creek members, residents 
and supporters can access. 
We thank N4C for providing 
such great and continued 
support to our site. 

A number of working bees 
have been held over the past 
eight months which have 
included other Lions 
members such as our 
secretary Jeff.  

With the unveiling of the 
plaque on the 29th June 
2024 we hope to attract 
further interest and support 
from the local community for 

our work here and see 
our native garden 
“blossom and grow” 
over future years. 

Jeffrey Croll 
Brisbane Holland Park 
Lions

B E C A U S E  W E  C A R E
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LIONS QUEST: 
EMPOWERING YOUTH 
ACROSS THE GLOBE 

Over the course of four decades, Lions Quest has 
made a profound impact on youth, experienced 
exponential growth and formed 
meaningful partnerships to help 
young people reach their full 
potential. 

Lions Quest is Lions Clubs 
International Foundation’s (LCIF) 
comprehensive and universal, 
evidence-based social and emotional learning 
program. This year marks the 40th anniversary of 
LCIF’s first grant to what used to be the independent 
organization, Quest International. 

Over the years, the two organizations grew closer, 
leading LCIF to purchase the program in 2002. To 
date, LCIF has awarded more than 360 grants for a 
cumulative total of more than US$20 million to 
expand or establish Lions Quest programs across the 
United States and around the world. Exponential 
growth has been the natural result of this 
investment, with 20 million students reached in 40 
languages across 110 countries. 

Lions Quest’s story began in 1975, when a 
determined teenager named Rick Little set out on a 
“quest” to help other young people develop the skills 
and strength of character needed to succeed as 
adults. Little started his journey by conducting a 
survey of more than 2,000 high school students to 
truly understand the issues that concerned them 

most. This initial success prompted expansion into 
programming for middle school students and the 
development of Skills for Adolescence, which 
pioneered a social and emotional learning program 
for young people before it was a trend. 

With the same spirit of innovation, Lions Quest has 
undertaken a full-scale revision of the curriculum, 
training and supplemental content. “Youth today are 
not like youth 10 to 15 years ago,” said Alvin 
Atkinson of the Winston-Salem Twin City Host Lions 
Club. "Fortunately, because Lions Quest is evidence-
based, it sees what works and what doesn't and 
evolves as technology and our lives evolve.” 

In the new curriculum, materials are being revised to 
be more dynamic and student-centered, while also 
being shorter and more streamlined. The goal is to 
make the lessons easier to use and more effective. 
Each curated resource works seamlessly to help 
children and young adults acquire and effectively 
apply the knowledge and skills necessary to 
understand and manage emotions, set and achieve 
goals, feel and show empathy for others, establish 
positive relationships and make responsible 
decisions. 

“I think the social and emotional learning pieces of 
the Lions Quest program are critical,” said Chip 
Harris, trainer at Lions Quest. “They were critical 
when I started my career over 40 years ago, and 
they're equally, maybe more important today, largely 
because social and emotional learning brings people 
together, and allows them to be able to respect and 
appreciate each other.” 

Over the past 40 years, Lions Quest has shaped 
social and emotional learning for millions of young 
people around the world. As the program evolves, it 
will continue offering students curriculum and 
resources to build the skills needed to navigate life 
and prevent bullying and substance abuse. This 
proactive evolution will propel Lions Quest’s legacy 
of innovation into the next decade. 

Visit www.lions-quest.org to learn more. 

by Shelby Washington 
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Whilst technology can be a great tool for all of us, it is important to be aware of the many scams that 
can be found online. These emails are indiscriminate and are becoming increasingly clever and 
sophisticated. We’ve collated some tips and tricks to keep yourself safe online and help you identify 
some of the common scams.    

Online Safety Tips 
• Protect your computer by purchasing and installing a good quality malware/virus protection 

program.  
• Use complex passwords to make it difficult for hackers to guess. Make sure you don’t use the 

same password for everything, instead write them down on a piece of paper and keep it 
somewhere safe. Alternatively, use a reputable password manager application. Some tips on 
creating a strong password can be found here: https://www.cyber.gov.au/protect-
yourself/securing-your-accounts/passphrases  

• Never provide personal information via email (address, passwords, date of birth, etc.). With 
hacking being so prevalent, it’s impossible to know where this information could end up. If 
you receive an email requesting these details and it is a business/someone that you know, 
give them a call and provide the information over the phone, instead. If you don’t recognise 
the sender, delete the email immediately. 

• Do not open any attachments or links unless you know who is sending it and you are expecting 
it. This is one of the most common ways that viruses can infect your computer. Hackers are 
very clever and can replicate email addresses, meaning that a virus may be enclosed in an 
attachment that looks like it is coming from a family member. Consider every link in an e-mail 
as potentially risky.  For example, if you receive an e-mail from your bank asking you to click a 
link, go to your bank website instead, and find that link. 

• Be alert to unusual e-mails. Think about what you know about the sender, is the e-mail 
unusual or unexpected?  If you’re unsure about it, don’t reply. Give them a call or open ‘new 
message’ and send an email to the sender using a known email address. 

• Do not pay any bills that you cannot independently verify as legitimate, or if you don’t 
remember receiving the service. Do not email/phone the provider using the information 
provided in the suspect email, as it may be fake. Instead, find the correct contact details online 
to verify the bill. 

• Never make bank transfers, particularly for large amounts, based on account numbers and 
BSB numbers sent by e-mail. E-mails can be forged. Always verify the account details over the 
phone. 

• Learn to check e-mail addresses for hidden code. Remember the name you read may not be 
the destination of the e-mail.   

• If you get an e-mail from someone you know requesting money, ring the sender, or their 
friends and family, to independently verify their status before sending any money. 
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Common Scams 
https://www.scamwatch.gov.au/types-of-scams 

• Attempts to gain your personal information 
o Scammers are clever and use sneaky tactics, such as hacking or phishing, to get your 

personal details which they can then use to commit fraudulent activities or identity 
theft. 

• Dating and Romance 
o Scammers create a fake online dating profile and convince vulnerable people to send 

them money. 

• Remote access scams 
o Scammers will pose as IT specialists and convince you that there’s an error with your 

computer. They will attempt to gain remote access to your computer in order to “fix 
the problem” and steal your credit card details. Never give an unsolicited caller 
remote access to your device. 

• Unexpected prize and lottery scams 
o If you receive an email or text advising you you’ve won a large amount of money that 

sounds too good to be true, it almost certainly is. Scammers attempt to convince you 
to give them money or personal information in order to receive a prize that doesn’t 
exist. 

• Sick friend scam 
o Scammers pose as a sick friend of yours and send you an email requesting financial 

assistance.  

• Missed Delivery scam 
o Scammers contact you via text/email advising you that you’ve missed a delivery. They 

will ask you to click on a link to organize an alternate delivery time. Clicking on this 
link will download malicious software to your phone. 

• False billing 
o You receive an email with a bill that looks legitimate. The account will have false 

payment details or are for services that you have not received. 
 
 
 

Hackers and scammers are increasingly 
becoming more clever and diverse with their 

scams. If you believe you have been scammed, 
lodge a report with the ACCC (Australian 

Competition and Consumer Commission), here. 
 

Stay suspicious and keep yourself informed 
https://www.scamwatch.gov.au/. 
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I LOVE YOU, YOU’RE PERFECT, NOW CHANGE 
 

Book and Lyrics by Joe Dipietro,      Music by Jimmy Roberts 

 
Directed by Tammy Linde 

 

  

 

2.00 pm,  Saturday  16 November 2024 
Cost $35 (includes afternoon tea) 

Sunnybank Theatre Group 
14 Mains Rd Sunnybank 

 
Contact Diana Brennan 
for tickets on 0417 601 629 
       
 
 

All proceeds go to community projects conducted by the Griffith University Lions Club 

Raffle with 
great 

prizes!! 

 
 
I Love You, You’re Perfect, Now Change is a witty 
musical revue that tackles modern love in all its 
forms.:  from the perils and pitfalls of the first date 
to marriage, children, and the twilight years of life.  
 
This hilarious revue pays tribute to those who have 
loved and lost, to those who have fallen on their 
face at the portal of romance, to those who have 
dared to ask, “What are you doing Saturday night?” 
 
An insightful and hilarious musical. 
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Fishing Website  
- BEWARE NOTICE 
DO NOT Google Casino Convention registration  
go directly to the district website - www.lions201q1.org.au  
and use the convention tab under  
“Member Resources” or click on the banner on the home page.
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*We are unable to deliver to PO Boxes
E.g. Please leave in garage if not at home
PHONE BEFORE DELIVERY

E昀ec琀ve: 1st July 2024

DELIVERY INSTRUCTIONS:

STANDARD PEPPERMINT 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

STANDARD FIZZERS 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

STANDARD MUSK 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

STANDARD SPEARMINT 576 rolls (48 outers x 12 rolls), RRP $1.00 per roll $222.00

ASSORTED - STANDARD Equal quan琀琀es Peppermint, Fizzers, Musk and Spearmint $233.10

ASSORTED - 1/2 AND 1/2  1/2 Pepp 1/2 Fizz   1/2 Musk 1/2 Fizz   1/2 Spmt 1/2 Fizz $233.10

BAGGED MINTS Min. order 2ctns (20 x 150g), RRP $2.50 per bag $34.00

CHRISTMAS BAGGED MINTS Min. order 2ctns (20 x 150g), RRP $2.50 per bag $34.00

DISPLAY - ROLL TRAYS Display Tray (5 x trays, header cards and shelf strips) $48.00

Wire Rack (x5) $60 00

LION MINT AUSTRALIA ORDER FORM

EMAIL (FOR INVOICES/STATEMENTS):

CLUB NAME:

CONTACT:

DELIVERY ADDRESS:

PHONE:DATE:

$ P/CTN TOTAL $QTY

CLUB LCI NUMBER:

https://mcusercontent.com/aefa38db1ab956a50fd3da436/files/08c77edc-ecca-843c-af3c-

6698ef8186ff/Lion_Mints_Order_Form_Effective_01.07.24_6_.pdf

https://lions201q1.org.au/portal



 

Casualty Certificate of Currency, Australia. ©2016 Chubb Insurance Australia Limited. 

Chubb®, its logos, and Chubb.Insured.℠ are protected trademarks of Chubb. 
1 

 
 

 
 

Chubb Insurance Australia  
Limited 
Grosvenor Place 
Level 38, 225 George Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
ABN: 23 001 642 020 
AFSL: 239687 
 
 

O +61 2 9335 3200 
F +61 2 9335 3411 
www.chubb.com/au 

 Certificate of Currency 

This certificate (subject to the full payment of the premium) is issued as a matter of 

information only and confers no rights upon the certificate holder. This certificate does 

not amend, extend or alter the coverage afforded by the policy below.  

This certificate is not a substitute for the Policy of Insurance. The policy, not this 

certificate, details the rights and obligations of the Insured and the extent of the 

insurance cover. 

 
 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 

 
Class of Business Public and Products Liability 

 
Policy Number 01CL440469 

 
Issuing Office Melbourne Office 

 
Insured The International Association of Lions Clubs 

 
Policy Period Start 01 September 2024 

 

Expiry 01 September 2025 

Both days at 4:00PM local standard time of issuing office 

 
Limit of Liability Public and Products 

Liability Combined 
AUD 1,000,000 any one 

Occurrence and AUD 1,000,000 in 

the Aggregate or as otherwise 

stated in the Policy Wording 

 
Wording Chubb Broadform Liability Insurance Policy 

(Chubb_BF_AU1502). 

 
Signed for and on behalf of Chubb Insurance Australia Limited. 

 
  

 

 

20 August 2024 

 
Authorized Signature and Stamp 

 Date 
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E-mail:  insurance@lions.org.au  

Web:    www.lionsclubs.org.au/insurance  

  
 

20 August 2024 

 
CERTIFICATE of CURRENCY 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 

 
 

This is to confirm that cover has been arranged as set out below and the Insurance is current to the date detailed. 

 
INSURED: MULTIPLE DISTRICT 201 of LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL Inc. on behalf of ALL LIONS CLUBS 

and LEO CLUBS in AUSTRALIA, PAPUA NEW GUINEA and NORFOLK ISLAND. (This includes 

bona fide Voluntary Workers of the Club.) 

 
INSURER: CERTAIN UNDERWRITERS AT LLOYDS – 100% 

 One Lime Street 

 LONDON  EC3M 7HA UK 

 
CLASS: PUBLIC and PRODUCT LIABILITY to the GENERAL PUBLIC. (Legal Liability) 

 
SITUATION: ANYWHERE in AUSTRALIA, PAPUA NEW GUINEA & NORFOLK ISLAND. 

 
SUM INSURED: $AUD 19,000,000 in any one occurrence, in excess of the $AUD 1,000,000 Primary Cover 

provided under Policy Number 01CL440469 issued by CHUBB INSURANCE AUSTRALIA 

LIMITED, MELBOURNE.  

 
POLICY No.: 110962703  

 
PERIOD of INSURANCE:  From 1 Sep 2024 to 1 Sep 2025 

   From Start Date until 4pm on the End Date. 

 This Certificate is issued as a matter of information only and does not amend, extend or alter 

the coverage afforded by the Policy. This Certificate is also issued subject to the terms, 

conditions, exclusions and endorsements of the Policy. 

 
 
 

With Kind Regards 
 

Garry Galvin 
 

Lion Garry Galvin 

Chairperson 

Lions Insurance, Risk Management & Child Safe Committee 

(M) 0408 674 770 

https://lions201q1.org.au/images/hub/excess-layer-lloyds-cert-of-currency-2024-2025.pdf

https://lions201q1.org.au/images/hub/primary-policy-01cl440469_2024-2025.pdf

Certificates Certificates of Currencyof Currency
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Position                                                                                       Title         Name                       Surname                    Email 
District Governor                                            DG        Jorge              Salles                   dg@lions201q1.org.au 
1st Vice District Governor                              1VDG    Stuart             Perrett                 vdg1@lions201q1.org.au 
2nd Vice District Governor                             2VDG    Johnson         Chen                    vdg2@lions201q1.org.au 
Cabinet Secretary                                                        Di                   McCrae                cabsec@lions201q1.org.au 
Minute Secretary                                                         Kaylene          Perrett                 minutesec@lions201q1.org.au 
Cabinet Treasurer                                                        Kee                 Cheung OAM      cabtreas@lions201q1.org.au 
Constitution and By-Laws (CBL)                     PDG     Ross               Gibbins                cbl@lions201q1.org.au 
GMA                                                               PCC      Kim                 Forrest                 gma@lions201q1.org.au 
GLT                                                                              Libby              Salles                   glt@lions201q1.org.au 
GST                                                                              Libby              Whitestyles          gst@lions201q1.org.au 
GMT                                                               PCC      Kim                 Forrest                 gmt@lions201q1.org.au 
GET                                                                              Robert            Zee OAM             get@lions201q1.org.au 
DG Advisor                                                     PID       Ken                 Bird OAM            dga-ken@lions201q1.org.au 
DG Advisor                                                     PDG     Mervyn           Ferguson OAM    dga-mervyn@lions201q1.org.au 
Guiding Lion Coordinator                                           Denise            Jackson                guiding-lion@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair Coordinator                                 PDG     Peter              Ho (AM)               zone-coordinator@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 1                                                                John               Perkins                 zc-1@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 2                                                                Wayne            Thomas                zc-2@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 3                                                                Trevor             Hill                       zc-3@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 4                                                                Vicki               Clark                    zc-4@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 5                                                                Paul                Krahnen               zc-5@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair  6                                                               Christine        Cufflin                  zc-6@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 7                                                                Laurita            Chu                      zc-7@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair  8                                                               Jeff                 Dittmann             zc-8@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 9                                                                Karen             Matthews             zc-9@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 10                                                              Myles             Murray                 zc-10@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 11                                                              John               Griffith                 zc-11@lions201q1.org.au 
Zone Chair 12                                                              Wayne            Hamilton              zc-12@lions201q1.org.au 
Leos Coordinator                                                         John               Clark                    leo@lions201q1.org.au 
GLT Assistant Trainer                                                   Tim                 Trainor                 glt-assistant@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Clubs International Foundation            IPDG    Savva              Argyrou               lcif@lions201q1.org.au 
Australian Lions Foundation                           IPDG    Savva              Argyrou               alf@lions201q1.org.au 
Youth Portfilio                                                             Peter              Matthews             youth@lions201q1.org.au 
(Peace Poster/Essay, Youth Exchange,& Lions Story Dogs)                
Youth of the Year                                                         Jenny             Maguire               yoty@lions201q1.org.au 
Australian Lions Mobility Foundation            PDG     Graham          Jackson                lions-mobility@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Diabetes Awareness                                           Jo                   Willcox                 diabetes-awareness@lions201q1.org.au 
Aust Lions Childhood Cancer Research Found           Bev                 Waldron               childhood-cancer@lions201q1.org.au 
Sight Preservation and Awareness                 PDG     Ross               Forest                  sight-awareness@lions201q1.org.au 
Australian Lions Wellbeing Foundation         PDG     Narelle           Parkins                 alwb@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Medical Research Foundation                            Sophia            Argyrou               lmrf@lions201q1.org.au 
Environment                                                                Natalie           Reinke                  environment@lions201q1.org.au 
Operation Friendship/ Club Twinning            PDG     Kent               Wilcox                  operation-friendship@lions201q1.org.au 
District Webmaster                                                      Kaylene          Perrett                 webmaster@lions201q1.org.au 
Social Media                                                                Sophie            Cufflin                  social-media@lions201q1.org.au 
District Newsletter                                                       Mark               McCosker            newsletter@lions201q1.org.au 
Cakes and Mints                                                          Di                   Henderson           cakes-mints@lions201q1.org.au 
District Convention Chair - Casino 2024                     Stephen         Humphrys            2024conv@lions201q1.org.au 
District Convention Chair - Stanthorpe 2025              Mark               McCosker            2025conv@lions201q1.org.au 
Disaster and Emergency Response (S)           PDG     John               Lynch                   er-south@lions201q1.org.au 
Disaster and Emergency Response (N&W)                 Ros                 Keim                    er-northwest@lions201q1.org.au 
Information Technology (IT)                           1VDG   Stuart             Perrett                 it@lions201q1.org.au 
Public Relations / Media / Marketing             PDG     Ken                 Mulcahy OAM     media@lions201q1.org.au 
Lions Awareness Day                                                   John               Clark                    lions-awareness@lions201q1.org.au 
Hearing and Medical Dogs                                          Jenny             Rainbird               hearing-dogs@lions201q1.org.au 
Child Safety Officer                                                     Kee                 Cheung OAM      cso@lions201q1.org.au

OCTOBER 2024


